

## St Agnes C.E. Primary School

50 Hamilton Road, Manchester, M13 0PE Tel: 0161 224 6829 Fax: 0161 224 0795

Email: admin@st-agnes.manchester.sch.uk

www.st-agnes.manchester.sch.uk

5<sup>th</sup> January 2021

Headteacher: Mr S Uddin

Dear Parents and Carers,

## **Tier 5 National Lockdown**

I'm sure you will all be aware of last night's announcement by the Prime Minister, Boris Johnson, about the national lockdown due to the current situation regarding the pandemic. Another lockdown is unfortunate and very worrying for all, when all we really want is to go back to normal, but I fear it will take some time before we get back to 'business as usual'.

As a result school will be closed to all pupils, except children of critical workers and vulnerable pupils (CW/V), until the February half term: 15<sup>th</sup> - 19<sup>th</sup> February 2021. I will let you know nearer to then when school will reopen. Pupils identified as CW/V will come into school from Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> January at 9.00am through the main gates. They will finish at 3pm

## Remote learning (learning when school is closed)

Please pick up Home Learning Packs from school at your allocated time. Completed packs need to be returned when picking up a new pack each week.

Make sure your child's name and class is on the front.

Pupils need access to online learning through either ClassDojo and/or GoogleClassrooms (Year 5 and Year 6). Please make sure you have signed up to ClassDojo so you can keep in touch with your child's learning.

Staff will make 'Learning Well at Home' phonecalls every two weeks to their pupils as part of our remote learning support. Please talk to them if you have any difficulties about the remote learning.

From next week there will be an achievement assembly every Friday morning to celebrate pupils Learning Well at Home with certificates and rewards. Keep an eye out for the link next week!

Our foodbank box will be available when picking up the home learning packs if anyone would like to donate food to support our families.

As always, if you have any worries or concerns, please do not hesitate to communicate using our contact details.

Please stay safe, stay home and I wish everyone all the best during this lockdown. Together we will pull through this and hopefully see all our pupils at the gates soon!

Yours faithfully,

Mr S Uddin













